
 

 

September 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. It is safe to say year 9 ended in a very different way than I 
had expected. I am very excited to have everyone back and am really looking forward to 
seeing how much they have all grown and changed over the last months. Below is some 
information that may be useful to share with your child in order to prepare them for their 
return to school. 
 
Key information for September: 
The first day for Year 10 is Monday 7th September. Upon arrival, they should go directly to 
the hall for assembly. They will then be given their timetables in the tutor session after 
assembly and will be having a normal day from period 2 onwards. There have been a few 
changes to the school day for year 10. This involves the changing of break and lunch times. 
Year 10 break times will run from 9:50 – 10:15 and 12:20 – 12:50, Year 10 will be allowed 
to purchase canteen food at break 2 but not during break 1. The food will be available in the 
canteen. They have the option to use the main hall or the Maths playground area at both 
break times. 
 
Students must bring their own equipment to school, this should include at least 2 blue or 
black pens, a pencil, a ruler and a calculator. Due to COVID-19, sharing of equipment has 
been stopped. 
 
Below is the tutor team for year 10 this year. If you have any questions throughout the year 
then please do not hesitate to get in touch with your child’s tutor or myself at 
jtichband@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk  
 

 
Thank you for all the support through the past few months  
 
Best wishes, 
James Tichband 
Year 10 Leader 

Tutor group Tutor Email Room 
10A Mr Malyan Amalyan@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk H1.1 
10B Mrs Meader Jmeader@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk  H1.3 
10C Mr Kalatzis Ekalatzis@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk H1.2 
10D Miss Matthews Hmatthews@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk H2.1 
10E Mr Hadley Lhadley@emmbrook.wokingham.sch.uk   H2.2 


